
From: Chris.Thomas@CH2M.com <Chris.Thomas@CH2M.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 10/9/2013 7:49:57 AM
Subject: nice meeting you

Katherine,
This note is long overdue, but I wanted to say how nice it was to visit with you in Charleston at the RGA reception.
You all did an outstanding job with hosting the policy conference and I absolutely loved Charleston. I look forward to 
connecting with you again at future RGA events.
Best regards,
Chris Thomas

CH2M HILL
Christopher M. Thomas
Vice President
Managing Director, US Government Affairs

901 New York Ave. NW, Suite 4000 East 
Washington, DC 20001 USA 
Direct: 202.513.4618
Mobile: 202.421.1107 
Fax: 202.760.3105 
chris.thomas@ch2m.com 
www.ch2m.com
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